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Hickory Dickory House 
May Newsletter 
Dear Parents/Carers, 
Dates for your diary
May Day (1st May)			Nursery Closed
May Bank Holiday (29th May)	Nursery Closed
Tuesday 30th May 			Parents Night (7.00-8.00pm)
Friday 9th June				Graduation (1pm)

Garden Improvements
Children and staff have given their ideas on how they would like to improve our outdoor area and we are now looking for suggestions from our parents/carers on how you would like to see us improve the outdoors. We have recently had chalkboards added to the railings and everyone is having lots of fun with these, there is still a lot more we would like to do and we have displayed some of our ideas on the notice board, let us know your suggestions. 
Parents Night
Parents night will be on Tuesday 30th May from 7pm-8pm and there will be an appointment system in place, to book an appointment please speak to a member of staff in your child’s playroom. This will give you a chance to speak with staff and have a look through your child’s profile. For children who will be leaving for school this year staff will talk through your child’s transition record that will be sent to their school. We look forward to seeing you. 
Graduation
Graduation will take place on Friday 10th June for our Pre-School children and they are busy practising this at the moment. Parents, grandparents, aunts, uncles are all welcome to come along on the day. 
Outdoor Play
All of our playrooms have access to the garden twice per day, could we please ask that children have suitable outdoor clothing and footwear to enable us to spend more time outside. Hopefully the weather will change for the better soon and if this eventually happens (wishful thinking I know) could you please ensure that your child has sun cream and a sun hat or we will be unable to take them out. You are welcome to leave cream and hats in nursery. 
Loose Parts Play
Loose parts create richer environments for children to play, giving them the resources they need to do what they need to do. 
Loose parts aren’t prescriptive and offer limitless possibilities. A stick, for example, may become a fishing rod near real or imaginary water, a spurtle in a mud kitchen, a tool to nudge a football that is stuck in a tree; it can be thrown, floated, snapped, pinged, bent, hidden, added to a pile, burnt, tied to something else, split, catapulted or discarded. Static, unchanging play spaces do little for children whereas environments which can be manipulated, where things move and can be moved open worlds of possibility. (Play Scotland)
We have introduced Loose Parts play into the 3-5 playroom and will be extending this to the garden area for all children. If you have any of the following lying around unused or know anyone who could get a hold of any of the following we would be grateful for any donations.  
Logs of different heights and widths • A variety of lengths of wood • Sticks – various lengths, Tarpaulins (various sizes and colours - big, small, green, blue, white, transparent etc.) • Milk and bread crates • Wooden pallets – tough ones • Tough buckets • Cable drums or reels • Tubes, guttering and funnels (plastic or bamboo), hosepipe, bore pipes
Muddy Puddles Walk
The baby room and 2-3 room will be taking part in the sponsored Muddy Puddles walk for Save the Children on Thursday 11th May, staff will have sponsor sheets to hand out and will also have lots of activities going on throughout that week.

Could we please ask that you provide your child with nappy cream if you would like us to use this. 

2-3 room children have their own tray where their art work is put when its dry, could we ask that you check their tray to see if they have any pictures to go home.

Thank you for your continued support
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